Ladies' Aid met today with six women present and Pastor Eaves in attendance: Heidi Blezien, treasurer; Evelyn Hertrich; Marilyn Maas; Kathy Pergande, vice president; Darlene Tegtmeier, president; and Millie Winkelmann

Pastor Eaves opened the meeting with prayer at 12:30 pm

The October minutes were passed out. Evelyn H made a motion to accept them, and Heidi B seconded it. Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report:

The treasurer' report was presented with an ending balance of \$7,051.65 which included mites from June -Oct. of \$463.00 (not sent out yet) and \$800.00 from D. Schuring for a freezer. This leaves \$5,788.65 in the treasurer. Kathy Pergande moved to accept the treasurer's report and Marilyn Maas seconded it. Motion passed.

Correspondence:

NTR

Old business:

Discussion about what type of freezer the ladies' aid should buy took place. No decision has been made.

New Business:

The December meeting will be lunch at Honey Berry Pancakes and Cafe in Elgin. This is open to all who helped with the October 1 dinner.

All officers agreed to continue in their held office, so no elections will be held.

After discussion it was decided to send monies to the following charities for the coming year:

Mission Central	\$200.00
Concordia Seminary/Food Bank (St. Louis)	\$300.00
Concordia Seminary/Food Bank (Ft. Wayne)	\$300.00
Lutheran Church Charities	\$300.00
Little Saints Preschool	\$300.00
Walcamp	\$200.00
Burlington/Hampshire Food Bank	\$500.00
St. Peter's Lutheran Church	\$1,000.00
Orphan Grain Train	\$200.00
Redeeming Life Outreach Ministries	\$200.00
POBLO	\$200.00
Heroes Rest	\$200.00
Heifer Project	\$200.00
Lutheran Heritage Foundation	\$200.00

Pastor closed the meeting with a prayer. Next meeting will be Thursday, December 1st, 2022, at 12:30 pm at Honey Berry Pancakes and Café, 322 S. Randall Rd., South Elgin.

Marilyn Eaves, Secretary